

# Mount Florida Community Council

## Minutes of the Meeting of 28 ~~Feb~~March 2023 Clinicarhill Church Hall. 7p.m.

**Present:** Community Councillors Chris Carus, Judith Pollock (Chair), Janet MacDonald (Minutes), and Paddy Smith.

Also attending: PC Scott Cooney, PC Man Deep Burmi, Monique Adani, Beth Cloughton Mandy Burke.

### 1. Welcome

Judith Pollock chaired the meeting and welcomed those attending.

### 2. Attendance and Apologies:

Attendance as above; apologies were received from Cassandra McLuckie, Amber Mohammed, Robert Pollock, Natasha Visser (Secretary) and Robbie Warringham (Treasurer).

### 3. Minutes of last meeting:

Approval of the minutes of the February 2023 meeting were approved with minor amendments (proposed Paddy Smith, seconded Judith Pollock).

### 4. Matters Arising:

(i) **Item 10(vi):** Judith had submitted an objection to the license application for the Red Hot Chili Peppers concert.

(ii) **Item 10(i):** Judith had passed Penny Bond's contact details to Mandy and they are in correspondence.

(iii) **Item 10(iii):** Four proposals had been received for the mural for the railway bridge, and a grant application has been submitted.

(iv) **Item 10(ix):** Match funding had been allocated by GCC for the Letherby project. Sustrans has approved the project in principle, but does not have any money left for new projects as there is a backlog following lockdown. More funds may be available in the new financial year.

### 5. Summary of Correspondence:

We had received word about the Royal Garden Party to be held in the summer. Today was the final submission date for applications for tickets. No-one from MoFloCoCo is free to attend this year.

### 6. Treasurer's Report:

The report had been circulated prior to the meeting. The only costs incurred were for the website.

### 7. Ward Councillors' Report:

No councillors attended.

### 8. Community Police Report:

Over the past 30 days there were 119 calls, mostly reporting youth disorder. An action plan is in place, and a special detail will address street drinking and urinating. Sgt McLay is in touch with

licensing to see if special measures can be put in place at events. Reassurance patrols are in place at Scotland games. It was noted that the wrong parking signage was put out at recent matches.

#### **9. Hampden update**

A meeting has been set up with GCC for 5<sup>th</sup> April. Amber and Judith will meet Christine |Martin and Karen Venables and try to find out their proposals for the participation request. Littering, toilet provision and anti-social behaviour all need to be addressed. Litter clearance after the recent match was poor.

#### **10. AOCB:**

(i) Bin collections: the deposit return scheme is due to take effect later this year; it is not clear whether GCC will reduce kerbside glass collections as a result.

(ii) It was felt that there has not been sufficient information published about the deposit return scheme, and whether the shops will have sufficient room for all the glass that will be collected.

**Action** ➤ Judith will ask Amber to include this in the letter to GCC.

(iii) An email had been received from Derek at Langside Area Partnership. Community groups can be represented on the AP, possibly including the Friends of Queens Park and the Queens Park FC community arm.

#### **11. Close. Next meeting: Tuesday 25 April 2023 at 7pm, Clincarthill Church Hall**